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THESENATE 1091 
THIRTY-FIRST LEGISLATURE, 2021 S I B N O _ 

S.D. 1 

A BILL FOR AN ACT 

RELATING TO STATE FUNDS. 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE LEGISLATURE OF THE STATE OF HAWAII: 

SECTION l. The economic impact of the coronavirus disease 

2019 (COVID—l9) as a result of the global COVID—l9 pandemic has 

created a severe budget shortfall for the State. 

Accordingly, the purpose of this Act is to: 

(l) Replace, where eligible, special fund appropriations 

with general obligation bond funds; 

(2) Deposit, or authorize the transfer of, special funds 

into the general fund; and 

(3) Authorize the transfer of excess moneys from other 

sources into the dwelling unit revolving fund. 

SECTION 2. There is appropriated out of the land 

conservation fund the sum of $26,300,000 or so much thereof as 

may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 to be deposited into 

the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 
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Page2 1091 SB. NO. sow 

SECTION 3. The director of finance is authorized to issue 

taxable general obligation bonds in the sum of $26,300,000 or so 

much thereof as may be necessary and the same sum or so much 

thereof as may be necessary is appropriated for fiscal year 

2021-2022 for deposit into the land conservation fund. 

SECTION 4. There is appropriated out of the emergency 

medical services special fund the sum of $15,000,000 or so much 

thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

health. 

SECTION 5. There is appropriated out of the cigarette tax 

stamp administrative special fund to the sum of $1,029,763 or so 

much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

taxation. 

SECTION 6. The director of finance is authorized to 

transfer tax—exempt general obligation bond proceeds and accrued 

interest from the rental housing revolving fund to the dwelling 
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SB. No. 18.032 

unit revolving fund up to the sum of $45,000,000 for fiscal year 

2021-2022. 

SECTION 7. There is appropriated out of the state archives 

preservation and long—term access special fund the sum of 

$317,711 or so much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 

2021-2022 to be deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

accounting and general services. 

SECTION 8. There is appropriated out of the criminal 

forfeiture revolving fund the sum of $200,000 or so much thereof 

as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited 

into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

the attorney general. 

SECTION 9. There is appropriated out of the DNA registry 

special fund the sum of $50,000 or so much thereof as may be 

necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited into the 

general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

the attorney genéral. 

SBlO9l SDl LRB 21-O705.dOC 

IIIIHNHH\IIWIHIIHHWWWWIWINMIMI“llHlHM\l}HIMHIIH‘I‘HIIHllHllllfllllHIHIHIIHIIIHIHIIHMIH



10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

P3984 

S.B. NO. $93.11 

SECTION lO. There is appropriatéd out of the internet 

crimes against children special fund the sum of $140,000 or so 

much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

the attorney general. 

SECTiON ll. There is appropriated out of the notaries 

public revolving fund the sum of $150,000 or so much thereof as 

may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 to be deposited into 

the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

the attorney general. 

SECTION 12. There is appropriated out of the criminal 

records improvement revolving fund the sum of $600,000 or so 

much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

the attorney general. 

SECTION l3. There is appropriated out of the state 

disaster revolving fund the sum of $280,877 or so much thereof 
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SB. No. 1:32 

as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited 

into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

business, economic development, and tourism. 

SECTION l4. There is appropriated out of the foreign—trade 

zone special fund the sum of $483,723 or so much thereof as may 

be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited into the 

general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

business, economic development, and tourism. 

SECTION 15. There is appropriated out of the general 

support for health care payments special fund the sum of $14,355 

or so much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 

to be deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

human services. 

SECTION l6. There is appropriated out of the dietitian 

licensure special fund the sum of $56,000 or so much thereof as 

may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited into 

the general fund. 
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PageS 1091 SB. NO. sow 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

health. 

SECTION l7. There is appropriated out of the human 

trafficking victim special fund the sum of $1,350 or so much 

thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

labor and industrial relations. 

SECTION l8. There is appropriated out of the bureau of 

conveyances special fund the sum of $420,257 or so much thereof 

as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be deposited 

into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 

SECTION l9. There is appropriated out of the water and 

land development special fund the sum of $590,000 or so much 

thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 

SBlO9l SDl LRB 21-0705.dOC 

b\llfllllRIIIIIIHIE||E|IIIIIEIIIIIHIIIWI\ll}EHHIHIEIIHIIIWHIHIfllllfllfllllllfi|llflllllllfl|HMI||NIHIHHHIH



10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

l6 

17 

18 

19 

20 

Page7 1091 SB. NO. 

SECTION 20. There is appropriated out of the special land 

and development fund the sum of $236,011 or so much thereof as 

may be necessary for fiscal year 2021-2022 to be deposited into 

the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 

SECTION 21. There is appropriated out of the Hawaii 

historic preservation special fund the sum of $68,165 or so much 

thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 

SECTION 22. There is appropriated out of the automated 

victim information and notification system special fund the sum 

of $500,000 or so much thereof as may be necessary for fiscal 

year 2021—2022 to be deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

land and natural resources. 

SECTION 23. There is appropriated out of the tax 

administration special fund the sum of $2,617,063 or so much 
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3.3. No. 13°32 

thereof as may be necessary for fiscal year 2021—2022 to be 

deposited into the general fund. 

The sum appropriated shall be expended by the department of 

taxation. 

SECTION 24. This Act shall take effect on July l, 2050. 

SBlO9l SDl LRB 21-0705.dOC 

HIIHHIHIHIIIHIHIIHIml!WIN“ElWWHIHIHIIHIHIVmlllHlNllfllDEllUllElllillm|HN|E||||1|H||IHH||I



SB. NO. 189311 

Report Title: 
State Funds 

Description: 
Authorizes the transfer of moneys from the land conservation 
fund to the general fund and replaces the moneys with proceeds 
from general obligation bond proceeds. Authorizes transfer of 
moneys from the rental housing revolving fund to the dwelling 
unit revolving fund. Transfers to the general fund moneys from 
the emergency medical services special fund, cigarette tax stamp 
administrative special fund, state archives preservation and 
long—term access special fund, criminal forfeiture revolving 
fund, DNA registry special fund, internet crimes against 
children special fund, notaries public revolving fund, criminal 
records improvement revolving fund, state disaster revolving 
fund, foreign-trade zone special fund, general support for 
health care payments special fund, dietitian licensure special 
fund, human trafficking victim special fund, bureau of 
conveyances special fund, water and land development special 
fund, special land and development fund, Hawaii historic 
preservation special fund, automated victim information and 
notification system special fund, and tax administration special 
fund. Effective 7/1/2050. (SDl) 

The summary description of legislation appearing on this page is for informational purposes only and is 
not legislation or evidence of legislative intent. 
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